LLCS - CTSO MEETING MINUTES

Long Lake Central CTSO

June 2019 General Meeting Minutes

Date, Time, and Location: Tuesday, June 18, 2019 at 6 p.m. in the school cafeteria

Meeting called to order by President, Trisha Hosley at 6:05 p.m.

Attendance: Kelsie Adams, Kelly Black, Sophie Black, Sherilea Cook-Keller, Kristin Delehanty, Pailin Hample, Stephanie Hample, Camryn Hosley, Lorrie Hosley, Trisha Hosley, Rick Paula, Joan Paula, Sharyn Penrose, Jules Pierce, and Pamela St. John. There were 14 people in attendance.

Welcoming of Attendees

Motion to approve minutes as written: Trish Hosley made a motion to approve and Lorrie Hosley 2nd it.

Mission Moment: was given by Kelsie Adams. Kelsie shared about her position as the Principal's Secretary. She likes working at the school. And she enjoys the people she works with and the fact that it has allowed her to get to know the children who live here in Long Lake better.

Treasurer's Report: given by Kelly Black

- The CTSO has now raised \$805.67 in its account
- The Bake Sale brought in \$342.87.
- The Donut Sale brought in \$97.00 with a \$20.00 donation from Lorrie Hosley
- The Faculty raised and donated a total of \$194.00 with its Jean Day fundraiser.
- We now have an official cash box, which was purchased by Kelly.

There was discussion as to what the CTSO should do with the \$97.00, as it was through selling the donuts at the Drama Club's event that we were able to raise the money. Kelly Black suggested that we hold it in our account. And when the Drama Club needs it, we will give it back. Lorrie Hosley suggested that we sell baked goods again at the Drama Club's next play.

Motion to approve Treasurer's Report was motioned by Trisha Hosley and 2nd by Jules Pierce.

General Housekeeping:

CTSO President's Check-In: given by Trisha Hosley

- We now have official membership cards.
- A Direct-Ask Letter is in the works.
- The jars for the "Jars at the Bar" fundraiser are in and waiting to be decorated. Verbiage for the jars was discussed, along with where to place the jars. Suggested places were, 2 at Hoss's, 1 at The Park, 2 at The Adirondack Hotel (1 on bar and 1 at front desk).
- Possibility that CTSO will be selling water bottles and bomb pops (each costing a dollar) at 4th of July's Field Day. Trish will confirm with Alex Roalsvig to be sure that it's ok to do so. Jules Pierce offered to supply an ice cream cart in which to store the ice pops in.
- Penny Wars will be revisited in the Fall.

Superintendent's Check-in:

- 7th and 8th have started Summer Break.
- 9th thru 12th grades have finals.
- Kindergarten graduation went very well. Ms. Noonan did a great job.
- June 20th we will be having the Pre-K/Jr.-K Moving Up Ceremony from 9:30 10:30.
- Trish Clark has accepted the 7th-12th Math Teaching position.
- Sean O'Shell has accepted the Social Studies teaching position.

- Josh Tremblay has accepted the Library/Media teaching position.
- Karmen Howe has been named this year's Valedictorian and Olivia Penrose has been named Salutatorian.
- Graduation will be held on June 28th at 7pm in the gym.
- Teacher's last day is on June 26th.
- The yearbook was dedicated to Nicole Curtain. They are on sale now for \$15.00.

Teacher's Check-In: given by Kristin Delehanty

- K-2 had fun with water games.
- The Kindergarten Graduation was a great success.

Student Check-In: given by Pailin Hample and Camryn Hosley

The girls talked about how they've been going on field trips. One trip taken was to the Santanoni Farm, which was very fun. They also took a trip to Ft. Ticonderoga. The girls talked about how they heard muskets go off and watched an actual cannon fire. They learned about how people dressed, ate and lived back in pioneer times.

They also talked about how much fun they had in being a part of the Drama Club and how they would love to be in it next year.

Communication Committee Check-In: given by Rick and Joan Paula

Rick was excited to say that school was over! Joan indicated that they will be conducting the communication survey in the beginning of the coming school year. They will be needing to get the email addresses for the parents so that they can send the surveys out.

Fundraising Check-In: (See CTSO President's Check-in)

New Business:

- Stephanie Hample nominated Jodi Luxford as CTSO Vice President and Rick Paula 2nd it.
- CTSO Bylaws were tabled until August's meeting. CTSO members want to go over them again to be sure there are no
 "grey areas".
- Sherrie Cook Keller, Kelly Black and Lorrie Hosley volunteered to cut/serve cake at the Graduation.
- Kelly Black and Lorrie Hosley volunteered to sell water bottles and bomb pops at the 4th of July Field Day on the ball field. Meet at 9:30 am.
- It was agreed that the CTSO will not be having its monthly meeting during the month of July.

General Discussion:

Some ideas were expressed for future fundraising possibilities. Steph Hample volunteered to talk with Alex Roalsvig (Parks/Rec. Director) to see if the CTSO might be able to sell water bottles and popsicles at the following events:

- The Craft Fair at the Mt. Sabattis Pavillion August 4th
- The Card Board Float Contest July 20th
- The Bad Chaperones Concert August 9th
- The Friends of the Library Book Sale August 10th

Trish Hosley mentioned that Jodi Luxford had suggested a schedule that would have all of the CTSO dates on it to make it easier to see when our meetings and events were being held. Trish also mentioned that Noelle Short had said that the schools website has a spot where the CTSO could plug in reminders for future meeting and event dates. It was agreed that the CTSO should have a Facebook page to post reminders, etc., as well.

Reminders:

- The High School Graduation is on June 28th at 7pm in the school gym.
- There will be no CTSO meeting during the month of July. Check emails for any changes.

Next meeting is Wednesday August 21, 2019 at 6 p.m. in the school cafeteria.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Minutes compiled by Sharyn Penrose, Secretary